Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Gerrans Memorial Hall at 7 pm on 20th January 2016
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JS started the meeting by confirming that the Roseland NDP had been made by Cornwall Council in December.
1. Apologies received from: Caroline Coldwell, Julian German, Julie Johns, Geoff Pring and Chris Williams
2. Declarations of interest: None
3. Open period: No one wished to speak
4. Minutes of meeting on 21st October 2015: Acceptance proposed by DS and seconded by DH before signature by the Chairman
5. Matters arising: None
6. Chairman’s Report: JS went through his report elaborating on some items and inviting comments/questions:
Item 2 – In response to an enquiry as to why just one firm of architects had been met JA explained that the MT met CAD at their request and he felt the meeting helped them understand the role of the PAG in relation to the parish councils, Cornwall councillor and planning officers. The MT confirmed there was no intention to give CAD special treatment and anyone could attend a PAG meting although they were not widely advertised as up to now had not met on set dates. JA explained that as the PAG purely comments on conformity with the Plan policies an attendee could observe but could not give a presentation. JH advised that Steve Hooper had attended the recent Gerrans parish council meeting and had indicated he would be visiting all parishes.
Item 4 – CH has volunteered to deal with all communications which the MT have accepted.

Item 5 – JA confirmed that he has been working on the website which is now more or less up to date.

Item 7 – JA explained the Organisation diagram which had been circulated prior to the meeting

Item 10 – JA talked through the changes to the updated Project Plan which had been circulated prior to the meeting

Item 11 – CH enquired how many parish councillors had now received training. JA and JS responded saying the 2 training sessions had been well attended and they felt had gone well resulting in approximately 50% of Roseland councillors having a better knowledge of the RNDP. Further training has been offered if required but to date no request had been received.
Acceptance of the report proposed by CH and seconded by DW
7. Project Updates:
· PAG – JA explained that the MT had recently reviewed the PAG which has evolved over time. Further slight changes have been made and he referred to the paper on the PAG circulated prior to the meeting. JA then explained the Outcome Summary Spreadsheet (also circulated prior to the meeting) which will capture relevant information for the 2-year review on the RNDP. DH advised that at the recent meeting of the Wild Roseland group a question had been asked regarding what consideration the PAG gave to the natural environment. JA responded that in certain circumstances applications include reports on bats, owls, or trees but this generally applies to replacement/new buildings in the countryside of which there are few. It was agreed that DH would consider what the PAG needed to take into account and report to the MT when he attends their meeting next week.
· CAMPs – In the absence of Caroline Coldwell (CC) SW explained that following the project team’s completion of the photographic and note taking exercise CC is working on her first draft of the document on Veryan conservation area which should be completed by the end of January ready for submission to Nick Cahill of Cornwall Council. JA explained that this is a pilot for Cornwall Council and the production of a CAMP is very similar to production of the RNDP – there are set processes and consultations so it will take some time. However, as soon as the process used on Veryan has been approved, work can start on the other 4 conservation areas on the Roseland.
· Roseland CLT – JS gave updates on progress –
a) The Roseland CLT is now in place with JS as a trustee and 4 other SG members as members joining the existing members/trustees of the St Just CLT
b) The Roseland magazine article asking for sites had produced some possibilities which with others already known will now be looked at in more detail

c) JS and DS are to arrange a meeting with Nick Marsden of Cornwall Council to discuss housing ‘need’ in each parish

d) DS is to attend the National Conference of CLTs in London next week which should provide useful information
e) Andrew George of the Cornwall CLT is visiting the St Just self-build site later this week to meet residents with JS and DS

f) DS has produced a process for dealing with possible sites

g) JA and JS spoke of their recent visit to St Goran CLT with DS which all found motivating. JA explained that it had highlighted the need for expertise in various fields and the need to encourage suitable ‘experts’ to join the Roseland CLT 

h) PM enquired whether the CLT would also develop small commercial enterprises as the community had highlighted the need for local work opportunities. JS explained that the purpose of the CLT is to provide affordable housing but DS advised that some CLT developments include local community areas and possibly a shop.
· Wild Roseland – DH reported that the group meet every 6 weeks and that their January meeting had been well attended and he was impressed by the spread of expertise and their enthusiasm. He referred to the article about the project in the January edition of the Roseland Magazine and confirmed that certain sub group projects were under way e.g. barn owl boxes, hedgerow survey, wild flower project. DH is to attend parish council meetings in the spring to discuss projects. DS enquired about communication with the community and DH confirmed that CH has taken responsibility for this and will be using all media. DH raised the issue of finance as he has already been promised grants and is sourcing others and it was agreed that as the project is associated with the RNDP the existing arrangement with the St Mawes and St Just Society should be used but all monies would be noted as separate.
8. Finance Report: JS explained the entries and reminded the SG that at the last meeting it was agreed that the MT could settle invoices up to the value of £100.
Acceptance of the report was proposed by DG and seconded by GW.
9. SG meetings for 2016: JS referred to the last SG meeting where this had been discussed and confirmed that in the interim the MT had come to the decision that the suggestion of quarterly meetings held in different locations on the Roseland was most appropriate. All agreed with this change and CH offered to communicate any relevant information to the SG if required between these meetings.
10. Appeals: A paper detailing a proposed procedure for dealing with appeals had been circulated to the SG prior to the meeting. JA explained why the MT felt the procedure should be documented and asked for comments. After discussion the SG confirmed they had no objections.
11. Project Plan Update: The updated Project Plan had been circulated to the SG prior to the meeting. JA explained the changes which were accepted.
12. AOB –
· JH asked for clarification of ‘affordable led’ in the Plan policies. After discussion SW offered to circulate an extract from the minutes of the MT meeting with Rob Lacey where clarification had been sought.
· PM asked if it was known when the Local Plan would be adopted and what effect that had on the RNDP. JS responded that his understanding was that the Local Plan would be produced during 2016 but the RNDP had been judged to be in general conformity with the emerging Local Plan.
Meeting closed at 8.30pm




S Wagstaff
                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 15 JANUARY 2016

1. This report covers the period 17 October to 15 January 2016 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held six meetings on 23 0ctober, 17 and 25 November, 7 and 16 December and 6 January. Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff attended all meetings. David Hall attended the meeting on 23 October to discuss the Ecology Project. The meeting on 17 November was with CAD Architects at their request. The MT met with Rob Lacey on 7 December to discuss implementation of the RNDP and on 16 December the MT were joined by David Spreadborough to discuss Affordable Housing.       

3. Meetings of the Planning Assessment Group (PAG) were held on 23 October, 6, 13, and 27 November, 4 December and 15 January. The Group is now circulating its findings to our Cornwall Councillor and the Parish Councils prior to sending them to the Planning Department to allow time for further discussion and amendments if necessary. In addition, the MT have reviewed the effectiveness and relevance of the PAG and the results of that will be presented as a separate agenda item at the SG meeting on 20 January.

4. Roseland Online, Roseland Magazine, email updates and Facebook. We have continued to provide updates through these media.  

5. www.roselandplan.org John Adams has continued to update the site. 

6. Parish Council Meetings. As previously advised no meetings were attended. However, the Chairman has written to each Parish to request the funding agreed at the October Steering Group meeting.

7. The Conservation Area Management Plans (CAMPS), Ecology Project (Wild Roseland) and Community Land Trust are progressing. Project updates will follow on from this report at the SG Meeting.  

8. The Chairman and Vice- Chairman were invited to make presentations on The Roseland Plan at the Friends of Pendower meeting on 19 November. The meeting was also attended by Edwina Hannaford, Cornwall Council Cabinet member responsible for planning, together with Cornwall Council planning officers Rob Lacey and Martin Woodley. The meeting was useful as it provided an opportunity to clarify why we have an NDP, what it does and deal with misconceptions of the plan.

9. The Chairman attended a Trustees meeting of the St Just in Roseland Community Land Trust on 11 November. A report was made regarding the article in the November Roseland Magazine which requests sites / buildings to be used for affordable housing and the progress of St Goran CLT. The Chairman, Vice Chairman and David Spreadborough were invited to a meeting of the St Goran CLT on 24 November to better understand the significant results the group have achieved converting an existing building into affordable housing.

10. Project Plan. The MT have reviewed the timescales and an update will be presented at the SG meeting on 20 January. 

11. A "training meeting" for Parish Councillors was held on 9 November. The meeting was well attended and the feedback positive. Many thanks to our presenters, John Adams and Geoff Pring. This was followed by a "celebration" meeting on 12 November which was also well attended. Many thanks to Christine Williams and Geoff Pring for organising this.  

12. Frequency of SG meetings for 2016. We had intended to move to bimonthly meetings but at the last SG meeting it was suggested that quarterly meetings would be more appropriate. The MT have given this consideration and agree that quarterly meetings should be adequate going forward. A proposal is included on the agenda for discussion and voting at the SG meeting.

Jon Smith

Chairman

15 January 2016 

FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 20 JANUARY 2016 
· RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 15 JANUARY 2016

	DETAILS
	RECEIPTS
	EXPENDITURE

	Grant from Cornwall Councillor
	£2,000.00
	

	Payment from Philleigh Parish
	£30.00
	

	Donations for Free Prize Draw
	£400.00
	

	Community Development Foundation Funding
	£7,000.00
	

	Printing Budget £4,440
	
	£5,343.47

	Website Costs Budget £580
	
	£584.55

	Stationery Costs £300
	
	£530.02

	Events and Meeting Costs £1,480
	
	£1,365.45

	Banner and Display Board Costs £200
	
	£198.60

	Free Prize Draw Prizes
	
	£400.00

	Total
	£9,430.00
	£8,422.09

	Balance
	£1007.91
	


Jon Smith, Chairman 

15 January 2016

INVOICES FOR PAYMENT

· Gerrans Memorial Hall £42.00(Meetings on 21 and 23 October, 6,13,18 and 27 November, 4 December)

· Jon Smith £9.24 (Milk, tea, biscuits for training meeting on 9 November) 

· Sue Wagstaff £34.00 (Ink Cartridges)
